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Don Gonser opened the meeting at 12:15 PM with introductions.

Agenda:
Don Gonser added a few items to the agenda.

Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

The minutes were reviewed and a motion was made to approve the minutes as written.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Mr. Aron Havens of Pacific Powers announced he will be stepping down from the Diesel Tech advisory committee.  He said Mr. David Greenfield, Pacific Power Products, Assistant Service Manager will step into replace him.   Mr. Fred Suckow was another new member saying he was here replacing Mr. Mark Ahola, who has retired from DSU Peterbilt Trucks.  
Election of Officers:

Nominations were made for Mr. Max Smith as Committee Chair and Mr. Tim Shellenberger as Vice Chair.  A motion was made to approve the nominations.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.  
Enrollment:
Dennis Lloyd said that he has 26 first year students.  Don Gonser said that he is at 20 with a class cap of 18.  All classes are over-enrolled in Diesel.  Don said instructional techs have been added due to the over-enrollment and safety factors.  

Don distributed the Diesel remodel plan.  He explained why the remodel is necessary.  In the plan, he proposes 3 options.  He explained what each Option is.   He said the first step would be to get the college architect to visit with him and see what types of work need to be done in the department.  Don thought it might be helpful to have an advisory sub-committee to work with the staff at the College to get the project moving.  Don felt this should be part of the work plan.
Diesel Department Equipment Plan:

Don distributed the 2010-2011 Equipment Plan.  Don took the time to explain why each of the equipment that was being requested was needed and discussed priority of the pieces.  Some of the equipment listed on the proposal is a Data Link Adapter, Kwik EZ Fill Stations for Brake Cleaner in 55 gallon drums, a Borescope, a Video Tape Replacement, Modus Software Update and Replacement, and Miscellaneous Hand Tool Replacement.    
Don said that he was approved for two Class 6 or 7 trucks and Dennis said he hoped to take delivery before spring quarter is over.   Don said he asked Freightliner for and received a test truck from Freightliner, a 2008 Cascadia, but he will be swapping trucks with the Clark County Skill Center.  
Don then distributed the 2011-2012 Foundation Proposal.  Included on this list was the Borescope, Snap-on Modis, Battery Drain Tester, etc.  
Don Gonser requested the Diesel Tech Advisory Committee to review his 5-year Equipment Plan.  Don broke down the $32,000 total requested for Miscellaneous Tools.  He said his heavy equipment use is shared with Facilities for times Facilities may need the diesel equipment for maintenance and repair purposes.

Don said that he is requested additional laptops but is requesting more robust models as the students handle them roughly.  Mr. Smith said that Diesel program should have the necessary number of computers so that the students have access to programs for their diesel studies.  The advisory committee members recommended that these laptops be moved to the top priority on the list and to purchase the tough books, which normally run around $4,000 each, plus $800 x 3 for the software package – totaling $12,000 + $2,400 for computers and programs.
The advisory committee then discussed other priority items and moved the Shop Tools to priority 2.

A motion was made to approve the 5 year plan and the Foundation Request.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.  

Mr. Havens asked if the Diesel Program offers Emissions in the current curriculum.  Mr. Tim Shellenberger who is also an adjunct in the Diesel Program said he does briefly cover emissions basics in his class.  At the next Diesel Tech advisory meeting, Don said he would like to discuss creating a new Emissions class. 
Dean Kotsakis said he wanted to talk to the Diesel Advisory about third party accrediting programs.  NATEF has an accrediting body that accredits diesel programs.  He suggested Don look into that.  Dean Kotsakis said that the Skills Center was just re-certified by NATEF for their Diesel Program.  Dean Kotsakis feels the accreditation adds credibility to a program.
Mr. Smith felt students should have some knowledge about emissions as that will help with their job searches.  Don Gonser asked the secretary to put Emissions in the Curriculum as an agenda item for the next advisory meeting.
Students in the Program:

Derek Young said that the students in the Diesel program have formed a club called “Clark College Diesel Dogs”.    Derek said the group gets together as a club and carry on diesel-related activities and fund-raising for the Foundation.  They distributed a letter to the members detailing what type of donations is needed and why.  The club participates in several activities throughout the year in the community, such as helping out at the Dozer Days, adopting a highway to maintain, and will visit the Brooks Trucks with the group.  Mr. Baus said that the Skills Center also have students do job shadowing, usually around May each year.

Advisory Committee Business:

Dedra Daehn introduced herself and explained her role here at Clark College.  Dedra said advisory committees need annual Work Plans and that they need to have two or three activities that they will work on for the year.  She said that diesel remodeling project is one item that can be put on the work plan as well as the grant opportunities.  Dedra said that NATEF accreditation is another good work plan possibility.  She said that CTE programs need to define program outcomes, and after the outcomes are completed, they are going to be presented to the advisory committees for approval first.  

Dedra Daehn then explained the purpose of the advisory website and how to access it for Diesel Tech Advisory files.  

Next Meeting:

Tuesday, March 8, 2011 at 12:00 in PUB-258B if this meeting room is available.  
Meeting adjourned at 1:45 PM.
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